City of Sherwood

PLANNING COMMISSION
. WORK SESSION
T s Sherwood City Hall
City o 22560 SW Pine Street
Sherwood Sherwood, OR 97140

Oregon

e of the Tualatin River National Wildlife Refuge

September 8, 2015 at 7:00 PM

Work Session Agenda

1. Sherwood West Preliminary Concept Plan Update

City staff will provide an update on the community planning process to study the 1,291
acres of Urban Reserve-designated land located west and notth of Sherwood, outside

the City's Urban Growth Boundary, known as Sherwood West.

Meeting documents may be found on the City of Sherwood website or by contacting the Planning Staff at 503-925-2308.
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PLANNING COMMISSION ANNOUNCEMENTS

Welcome new Planning Commissioner Rob Rettig

Development Projects in Sherwood

e Bowman House 3 - Old Town Review Hearing tentatively set for October 13,
2015

e Mandel Farm Rezone application
o Parkway Plaza Rezone application
e Woodhaven Park Phase I

Upcoming Events

e National Public Lands out at the Tualatin River National Wildlife Refuge Sept
12th at 8:45-noon

REI will be giving away T-shirts to all volunteers (while supplies last). In addition,
volunteers will receive a Fee-Free Coupon for national parks and refuges.

We will be removing invasive plants. Wear work clothes and gloves and bring a water
bottle-We’ll have water snacks and tools.

e Backyard Chickens Recommendation will be heard by Council September 15th

Cedar Creek Trail

e First LTAC-local trail advisory committee meeting scheduled for September 23
at 6:30 pm at City Hall. Chris Flores is the PC representative.

e The first Public open house is scheduled for Oct. 29 at City Hall

Sherwood West

e CAC/TAC to discuss alternative, phasing, funding and implementation, and final
plan layout - September 17, 2015 at City Hall
Public Open House - October 22

e Survey
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AARP OR Washington County Livability Solutions Forum Beaverton, Oregon 9/22/15 - ... Page 1 of 2

AARP OR Washington County Livability Solutions Forum
Beaverton, Oregon 9/22/15

Summary

AARP OR Washington County Livability Solutions
Forum Beaverton, Oregon 9/22/15

Creating real community change requires new models of thinking,
collaboration between sectors, and new tools and adopting practices
that work. Join AARP, Oregon Chapter of American Planning
Association, Westside Transportation Alliance, Ride Connection and
other partners for an engaging afternoon of dialog about livable and
age-friendly communities. Learn about the Liability Index, longevity
economy and hear from national and local experts about challenges
and promising practices. This event brings together national and local
thought leaders, policy makers and practitioners to share new tools
and research, visionary projects and offer best practices. Please join us
for a substantive conversation about we can make Washington County
and the metro region a more livable place for people of all ages and
abilities.

Featured Speakers:
¢ Jana Lynott, Senior Advisor, AARP Public Policy Institute
¢ Jody Holzman, Senior Vice President, Thought Leadership, AARP

e John Williams, Deputy Director, Regional Planning and Partnerships,
Metro

e Julie Wilcke, Chief Operating Officer, Ride Connection
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AARP OR Washington County Livability Solutions Forum Beaverton, Oregon 9/22/15 - ... Page 2 of 2

e Kenny Asher, Community Development Director, City of Tigard
e Marni Kuyl, Washington County Health and Human Services Director

e And more...

We are pleased to have City of Beaverton Mayor Denny Doyle open the
forum with welcome remarks. Your participation would be invaluable
and we hope that you can join us!

Check-in, and networking lunch starts at Noon.
Registration required. Scroll down to register!

Details

WREM. ..o S A SR e S e
Tuesday, September 22, 2015

12:30 PM - 4:30 PM

Beaverton Rounds
12725 SW Milikan Way
Beaverton, Oregon 97005

AARP Homepage

http://aarp.cvent.com/events/aarp-or-washington-county-livability-solutions-forum-beaverto... 9/8/2015



“Sherwood West

Stétiood Prehmmary Concept Plan

A long range look at our future

Sherwood Planning Commission
SEPTEMBER 8, 2015




Context

* City Limits vs. Urban
Growth Boundary

* Annexation Process

* Urban Reserves

Goals

* 50 year look at how
and where future
development could
occur

* Roadmap to inform
possible future UGB

expansion decisions & 8 Brookman’ Read 26 ¢ Py | _
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Making a great place
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Urban and Rural Reserve Areas

June 2014

- Rural Reserve
- Urban Reserve
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. - Shgljwood West
Community Outreach siigg) Lrdiminery Concept Pan

Project Website

Project E-Newsletter Subscription & Social Media
Project Video

Property Owner Meetings (March-April)
Community Workshop (5/21/15)

Community Survey — Vision and Values (5/26-6/17/15)

Community Group Presentations

Sherwood Rotary AM/PM




ALTERNATIVE PLANS
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WHAT’S NEXT




~“© Sherwood West

Shifvood Preliminary Concept Plan
Orégon

Next Steps

Update the Planning
Planning Prepare Prepare Commission
Commission Phasing plan Draft Plan Action
Present Community Community City
hybrid Outreach Outreach Council
Action

alternative




PLANNING

COMMISSION ROLE

FOLLOW, REVIEW, AND PREPARE TO MAKE A RECOMMENDATION TO
THE CITY COUNCIL.




Finally...

CAC/TAC Meetings and Public Workshops List
Updated May 12, 2015

#1

#2

#3

February 5%, 2015

April 7, 2015

Public Workshop: May 21%, 2015

June 4™, 2015
Public Workshop: June 18%, 2015
July 307, 2015

September 17™ OR 24™, 2015

Public Workshop: October 227, 2015

November 15t 2015

Inmtroductions, Values

Study Purpose, Schedule

Regulatory Context

Charter, Public Involvement Plan
Extsting Conditions

Evaluation Criteria

Existing Conditions and Opportunities
Bulidable Lands Inventory

Heousing Needs Analysls

Evaluation Giterio

Asset

Characteristics of Great Neighborhoods
Evaluation Criteria

Alternatives (up to 3)

Alternatives (up to 3)

Preferred Alternative

Phasing Strategy

Draft Concept Plan

Implementation and Phasing Strategy

Draft Concept Plan

Revised Concept Plan, including a Phasing
and Implementation Strategy

Activity
Discuss

Adopt
Develop

Discuss and comment

Discuss, Amend
Discuss, Comment

Review, Discuss, Amend
Discuss, Comment

Review, Comment
Amend and Recommend




Questions?
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City of Sherwood, Oregon
Planning Commission
Public Work Session
September 8, 2015

Planning Commissioners Present: Staff Present:

Chair Jean Simson Brad Kilby, Planning Manager

Commissioner Chris Flores Connie Randall, Associate Planner

Commissioner Alan Pearson Kirsten Allen, Planning Dept. Program Cootdinator

Commissioner Rob Rettig
Commissioner Lisa Walker

Planning Commission Members Absent:
Vice Chair Russell Griffin, Commissioner Michael Meyer

Council Members Present: Legal Counsel:
Councilor Sally Robinson None

Chair Simson started the meeting at 7:02 pm.

Brad Kilby, Planning Manager informed the Commission of some development projects in review
including the Sherwood High School’s 3 Bowman house, Woodhaven Park Phase II, and two propetty
rezone applications for the Mandel Farm and Patkway Plaza. Mr. Kilby indicated National Public Lands
Day would be celebrated at the Tualatin River National Wildlife Refuge on September 12, 2015 and that
the City Council was scheduled to hold a hearing on Backyard Chickens on September 15®.

Mr. Kilby indicated that the Cedar Creek Trail would kick off with the first Local Trail Advisory
Committee (LTAC) meeting on September 23 and an open house would follow on October 29, 2015 at
City Hall. He notified the Commission of a Washington County Livability Solutions forum with AARP to
be held on September 22 and gave a handout to the commissioners for it and a list of the Planning
Commission announcements just covered (see record, Exhibits 1, 2).

Council President Robinson welcomed Rob Rettig as a new Planning Commissioner and informed the
Commission that City Council held a work session with the Police Advisory Committee to discuss the
early sale of recreational marijuana at medical marijuana dispensaties in Sherwood.

1. Sherwood West Preliminary Concept Plan Update

Brad Kilby, Planning Manager, gave a presentation (see record, Exhibit 3) about the progtress made on the
Sherwood West Preliminary Concept Plan since the last update given to the Commission on July 14, 2015.

He showed a map of the Sherwood area with the locations for the Tonquin Employment Area (TEA),
Brookman Road Concept Plan and the Sherwood West Preliminary Concept area marked. He said the
TEA and Brookman Road were alteady in the Urban Growth Boundary (UGB) and reminded the
Commission that the Urban Reserve areas for Metro included the Sherwood West area plus other pockets
throughout the Metro area that may be expanded into the UGB over the next fifty yeats.

Planning Commission Meeting Minutes
September 8, 2015
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Mr. Kilby explained community outreach opportunities taken including attending Movies in the Park and
Music on the Green, the website, e-news subsctiptions, and social media reminders.

Martin Glastra Van Loon, urban designer for Sera Architects and part of the consultant team, explained
that the Commission would see the Draft Hybrid Alternative that would be presented to Technical
Advisory Committee (TAC) and the Community Advisory Committee (CAC) for the Sherwood West
Preliminary Concept Planning Project on September 17, 2015.

Mr. Glastra Van Loon explained that Sherwood’s character has been defined by the natural setting around
the city in the form of creeks and other topography that have formed natural barriers between Sherwood
and the adjacent communities since it was platted in 1894; Cedar Creek, Chicken Creek, Rock Creek,
Tualatin River watershed, Tonquin Scablands, and the Chehelam and Patrett Mountains.  He explained
that the neighborhoods have nestled within these areas resulting in a walkable scale and small town feel.
Sherwood as a whole has a small scale in terms of distance from edge to edge as well. He said three
alternatives were crafted to try to respond to those conditions, in topography, landscape and existing
infrastructure then taken to the public in a survey to see what was prefetred for the Sherwood West area.

Mr. Glastra Van Loon repeated that existing neighborhoods had roughly a quatter mile radius and the
planning area was divided into smaller sub-districts based on the topography in a similar neighborhood
scale giving the area an opportunity to grow incrementally on a neighborhood by neighborhood basis
while keeping the quality and character and Sherwood.

Mr. Glastra Van Loon showed the Draft Hybrid Alternative and said feedback from the survey gave
direction on how to move forward with the plan. He said the section north of Chicken Creek had a lot of
support for a school in the middle of a neighborhood combined with some mixed use ot a retail node to
provide local services, a park and athletic fields at the northern corner. West of Elwert Road had a hilltop
local neighborhood patk.

Mr. Glastra Van Loon pointed to a road re-alignment proposed in the middle of the study atea near the
intersection of Elwert and Edy Road that would need further study, but might have fewer impacts on the
creek crossing in the end, because of needed infrastructure improvements to bring the toads up to urban
standards. He said it may mean abandoning the existing Elwert/ Edy intersection and limit crossings of
Chicken Creek to the shortest distance, so the benefits may outweigh the cost.

Mr. Glastra Van Loon stated the farthest west sub-district had residential neighborhoods and to the
northwest section the topography became steep. He explained a local interest to presetve the habitat as a
nature park with some of the property already in a land conservancy. Up the hill south of Edy Road has
been identified as hillside residential.

Mr. Glastra Van Loon said the sub-district directly west of Elwert had a small mixed use node about
midway on Elwert across from Handley to serve future and existing residents within walking distance of
Edy Ridge School. He showed a park bounded on three sides by natural cteek areas with trails throughout
the system to connect to the neighborhoods. He explained there was a larger mixed use center towards
the southern end along Kruger Road, adjacent to the existing church. It would be locally oriented to future
neighbors for services close enough to walk or bike to, but easily accessible for vehicles because of its
proximity to 99W. Mr. Glastra Van Loon showed the hillside residential in the steeper areas of the sub-
district with a park south of Kruger Road, next to the existing watet resetvoit. The park would be inspired
by Snyder Park on the west side of Sherwood.

Planning Commission Meeting Minutes
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Mz. Glastra Van Loon mformed that the sub-district to the south end was predominantly a residential
neighborhood with a gateway district identified (shown in purple on the map). This gateway district would
capitalize on Sherwood’s location as a gateway to wine country for people traveling from Portland into
wine country west and south of Sherwood. It may include tourism information and a visitot’s center. He
sald the gateway district reflected the Brookman Road Concept Plan across 99W with some non-
residential uses.

Mzt. Glastra Van Loon pointed out the dotted green lines that followed most of the creek beds and
explained that they were local trails to compliment the City’s existing trail system connecting neighbors
with historic downtown Sherwood. Where ever possible trails were shown adjacent to the natural features.

Discussion followed.

Commissioner Pearson commented on a tour he took of the Villebois neighborhood in Wilsonville and
said the Sherwood West Preliminary Concept Plan was an improvement to that planned area.

Brad Kilby, Planning Manager, reviewed the next steps including future meetings and public outreach
efforts. He said City Engineer Bob Galati was working with economic consultant, EcoNW, in order to
provide estimates for the expected cost of each phase based on the basic infrastructure needs of the areas.
M. Kilby explained that this will lead to a Planning Commission recommendation to City Council for use
as a tool when the area becomes considered in future UGB expansions; tools like where and when
expansion made the most sense and the sentiment of the property owners. Mr. Kilby explained that most
of the property owners have lived in the area for a long time and anticipated growth happening, but there
was also a segment that wanted to be in the last phases of growth.

Mzr. Kilby indicated that density was not discussed on purpose, because this planning process was about
growth not density. He stated that based on Sherwood’s historic development pattern the density might be
about 7.9 units per acre. That density would bring about 4400-4600 households at a population of about
12-20 thousand people. Mr. Kilby said when Metro begins their process of discussing urban growth
boundary expansions Sherwood would want to make sure that the decision makers have tools to guide
when areas should be brought in to the UGB. This has been the first time Metro has funded a preliminary
concept plan of an Urban Resetrve area outside of the UGB and Sherwood will be presenting to Metro the
pros and cons of the project in the future.

Mr. Kilby advocated for commissioners to review the materials and said now was the time to be following
the project in preparation for making a recommendation to City Council. He also encouraged
commissionets to talk to their neighbots about the project. Discussion followed.

Chair Simson adjourned the meeting at 8:04 pm.
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